Town of Merton Public Hearing Vacation of Portion of Clare Lane June 27, 2016

Meeting Called to Order by Chairman Nawrocki at 6:28 p.m.

Present: Chairman Nawrocki, Supervisors Fleming and Weber, Attorney Chapman, Highway

Superintendent Griffin, Treasurer Weishar and Acting Clerk Claas.

Absent: Supervisors Morris and Herrick

Also Present: Doug, Mary Heather and Eric Carlson, Tim Klink, and Gina Gresch

Claas read the public hearing notice.

Chapman stated the resolution vacates 83' of Clare Lane. By law it goes back to the property from where it came if it can be determined. If it can't be determined, it's split 50/50 between the adjacent property owners. The Planner, Marilyn Haroldson, received a couple of phones call, but no one raised objections. Objections have to be in writing.

The public hearing was open to public comments and concerns. There were none.

The public hearing closed at 6:34 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly R Claas Deputy Clerk